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Nathanael 

With the revised development proposals and LVIA I am able to support the resubmitted application. However an early BS5837 Tree and hedgerow survey and arboricultural method statement in respect of the large Oak trees at the beginning of the drive would have been advantageous to define root protection areas and protection measures and inform the landscape design.

I also support the improved  landscape mitigation measures with the revised indicative  landscape proposals  and look forward to detailed landscape proposals and landscape aftercare/maintenance under the standard planning conditions. It is important to consider the proximity of proposed woodland/trees to existing buildings, namely New Barn Farm, in respect of possible structural problems. The applicant’s landscape consultant therefore, must consult a structural engineer to ensure that the distance from foundations, the tree species are appropriate for the soil. Light level reduction and shade determinants due to the proximity of trees to New Barn Farm must also be considered.

Tree planting pit details and specification under the standard planning condition is necessary to ensure the applicant’s commitment to establishing the trees successfully.

Hedgerow retention for the northern, western, eastern and southern field/application site boundaries with minimum 3 m maintenance height is important to retain the existing landscape structure.

Please come back to me on any issues or points raised above it you require clarification.

Regards

Tim
Tim Screen CMLI 
Landscape Architect 
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